
	 1 

 

 

Rothenburg 30, 
48143 Münster 
westfaelischer- 
kunstverein.de 
 
Opening times: 
Tue–Sun 11am–7pm 
 
Admission: 4 €, 
Concessions: 2 €, 
free admission  
for members 
 

Nel Aerts  
“Haus der Wanderer” 
9 March - 12 May 2019 
 
The Belgian artist Nel Aerts (b. 1987 in Turnhout, lives and works in Antwerp) has 
transformed the Westfälischer Kunstverein into a "Haus der Wanderer" (House of 
Wanderers), a temporary home, a gathering place where travellers, visitors, 
wanderers get to meet precisely those temporary residents that the artist has 
ensconced there. We encounter these “inhabitants” in Aerts’ paintings, drawings and 
collages, where they compete in their betimes absurd, betimes touching figuration 
with abstract, expansive patterns. 

Nel Aerts bases her approach to the Kunstverein's rigidly geometrical exhibition 
space on the style of a classic picture gallery: paintings evenly distributed 
around the walls, seating for a contemplative viewing in the middle. The artist 
often situates her work in the history of art and painting, not just limited to a 
particular staging, but also in terms of form and content. Sometimes a motif 
might recall Duchamp, sometimes absurd figures remind us of Philipp Guston; 
patterns and two-dimensional views are reminiscent of Matisse, whereas poetically 
direct gestures and situational comedy recall to Belgian painter Walter Swennen. 
Nel Aerts tends to use wood as the canvas for her small and medium-format 
paintings. At times she works quickly on a painting, whereas at others she takes 
a long break, returning to it and finalising it at a later date. This accounts 
for the long gaps in the date-ranges, sometimes extending for years, itself a 
method Aerts uses to manage and stay in touch with her work, her interests and 
her development as an artist. 

The “hostel guests” in the Kunstverein are more than mere figures – they are 
characters in their own right. They are named in the titles and endowed with 
characteristics: Frau traurige Pflanze, Herr Einsam (Mrs. Sorry Flower, Mr. 
Lonely). They make up a permanent ensemble for the artist, recurring in collages, 
drawings, paintings and the stools that Aerts has developed for the Kunstverein. 
In spite of the initial colourful and cheerful impression, a melancholy 
atmosphere also quickly unfolds. Often Aerts' mood and introspection flow into 
her characters and motifs, so that here too a form of self-reflection as an 
artist coupled with placement in a long, mostly male-dominated tradition in 
painting takes effect. Her series of drawings in the artist's book Hundert 
Zundert, which is available to peruse on the bookshelf, shows the artist herself 
in a series of self-portraits she made as part of a residency programme in the 
Dutch town Zundert, Vincent van Gogh's birthplace. This series impressively 
demonstrates how Aerts is at odds with the role of the invited artist, whom the 
locals view curiously and from whom they expect creative output. What 
expectations are meant to be fulfilled – in the artistic lineage of Van Gogh? 

We witness her artistic creation and her self-reflection in the video Frau 
Schlangenbeschwörer visits the Westfälischer Kunstverein (Two Buckets and a 
Head), (Mrs. Snake Charmer visits the Westfälischer Kunstverein (Two Buckets and 
a Head), which is projected onto the window in the foyer and is therefore only 
visible at night and can be viewed from outside. Aerts used the video to document 
a performance, which she enacted in situ in Münster. 
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Equipped with brushes and two paint buckets, disguised with an oversized head 
that recalls one of her own characters, she marches from the Landesmuseum to the 
Kunstverein. On arrival, she paints a self-portrait on the selfsame windowpane 
onto which the video of the performance can now be seen. 

The exhibition at the Westfälischer Kunstverein is only one part of a diptych, 
because Aerts has also developed a parallel exhibition entitled Der 
Schlangenbeschwörer (The Snake Charmer) for Kunsthalle Lingen. Both presentations 
complement one another formally and thematically and represent Nel Arts' first 
institutional solo exhibition in Germany. 

In her design for both exhibitions, Aerts was influenced by the specific 
architecture of each site. Whereas the Westfälischer Kunstverein's classic White 
Cube demanded a rigid and concentrated hanging, Aerts created an exhibition 
architecture comprising a stage and tunnels for the old industrial hall in Lingen 
(dating from 1856) with its 8-metre high ceilings. In Münster, Aerts shows mainly 
new and more recent works, whereas in Lingen she presents an overview of early 
works, including truly wonderful videos of her performances. 

Kunsthalle Lingen is supported by Kunstverein Lingen, with the effect that all 
members of the Westfälischer Kunstverein are admitted free of charge. 

 

 

 

 
 
Exhibition walkthrough with Nel Aerts 
Saturday, 9 March at noon 

Joint opening weekend with Kunsthalle Lingen 
Nel Aerts, "Der Schlangenbeschwörer" 
Exhibition opening on Saturday, 9 March at 7 pm 

Tour of the exhibition in Lingen with Meike Behm and Kristina Scepanski  
Thursday, 4 April at 6.30 pm (own travel arrangements) 
 
Curatorial tours: guided by Kristina Scepanski 
Saturday, 30 March at noon (with Meike Behm, Director of Kunsthalle Lingen) 
Tuesday, 7 May at 6 pm 
 
 

 

 

 

Kindly supported by the der government of Flanders. The Westfälischer Kunstverein is funded by 
the Landschaftsverband Westfalen-Lippe and the City of Münster. 

 

   

 


